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SHUTESBURY RECEIVES THIRD SOLAR RENEWABLE ENERGY CREDIT (SREC) 
CHECK, $1940.40. The total is now $4887.90 for the first 3 quarters of our first 
year of solar panel PV production. These funds are in addition to 40% reduction to 
our town hall electricity use. This saves us an additional $900 a year. We are looking 
forward to paying off the town’s investment into the panels in the first 2 to 3 years. 
The SRECS will continue for 8-9 years. These funds are revenue to the town. 
 

 
 

SHUTESBURY SPECIAL TOWN ELECTION 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 2011 

DEBT EXCLUDED OVERRIDE VOTE 
RESULTS:  
Yes - 382, No - 423, Blank - 2. 
 
WHAT DOES THIS MEAN? 
By statute either:  
 
1. No further action required-appropriation null and void 
or 
2. Referendum may be presented at other elections but must be approved by: 
 90 days after special town meeting dissolves for appropriations made at the 
meeting 
 
That means the Selectboard could decide to do nothing at this time or they could vote  
to hold another debt exclusion election within 90 days of the October 25, 2011 
Special Town Meeting. The Selectboard has set a meeting for 7:30am on Monday, 
November 14, at town hall to discuss this issue. 
 



WHERE DOES THIS PROJECT STAND? 
The state grant award of $2,100,000 from the Mass Library Board of Commissioner  
(MBLC) currently must be accepted or declined by the town by January 31, 2012. 
The town must approve funding of $1,400,000 to accept the grant. Another town has 
already secured a waiver with the MBLC beyond the January 31, 2012 deadline for 
acceptance. The waiver grants them until their annual town meeting to secure 
funding.  
 
If the $1,400,000 funding is not approved at some point the town looses the 
$2,100,000 state grant funding and this project is dead. Overhauling the project size 
is not an option for this grant round. If the project was overhauled, shrunk down for 
a new grant round, it could be 5 to 10 years from now. There is no guarantee a new 
application would be selected in the competitive process. Only 8 out of 33 projects 
were awarded in this grant round. The full process starting over with the program 
development, meetings, public forums, and writing of the grant application could 
take 5 to 10 years to get to the point we are today. And that is dependent on the state 
funding another grant round. 
 
Tuesday’s vote was the vote to fund the $1,400,00 for this library project with a debt 
exclusion, a temporary addition to the tax rate of the declining bond payments.  
The vote on October 25th was to appropriate $1,400,000 for this library project. The 
special town meeting vote on October 25th passed with a 2/3 majority. A 2/3 majority 
was required to pass it. The debt exclusion election on November 8, 2011 failed 423 
to 382. A 50% majority was required to pass it. 
 
The four-year span of open forums and requests for input from the public came to an 
end when the application was submitted last January, 2010. There will be no 
financial assistance in building an overhauled, shrunk down new library from the 
state for a minimum of 5 to 10 years, and that would be dependent on a new 
application being approved by Mass Library Board of Commissioners  (MBLC).  
 
 
 
 
 
Volunteers Needed: 
On the Personnel Board, Conservation Commission and Recreation Committee 
 
 
 
Becky Torres, Shutesbury Town Administrator, townadmin@shutesbury.org  259-1214 


